
273 Beaver Dam Road 
Brookhaven, NY 11719 

Tel: 631-286-1923   Fax: 631-286-0120 
www.brookhavenfreelibrary.org 

bfl@brookhavenfreelibrary.org 

Monday, October 23, 2023 

Dear Community Members: 

The Site Improvement Project is moving forward with construction scheduled to begin 
on Monday, October 30 at 8:00 AM. Work is estimated to take 2-3 weeks, with some 
odds and ends not being completed until the spring (plantings, etc.). In preparation, 
you may see some preconstruction activities including deliveries, markings, etc. during 
the week before the start date. 

Normal library activities and services are intended to proceed as planned during this 
time period but if needed, we will make adjustments. In some cases, we may have 
advance notice, in others, changes may need to happen on the fly. Please note that 
all construction schedules are subject to change based on a variety of factors. We will 
let the community know of any changes via our website, social media and/or postings 
in the building. 

I am always happy to answer questions or address any concerns you may have. Please 
reach out to me directly so that I can give you up-to-date and accurate information. 
While we certainly don't anticipate any issues during construction, I am here to assist 
should there be anything. I am available by phone, email, or in-person and welcome 
the opportunity to speak with you.  

The Board and I sincerely thank our neighbors and patrons for their continued patience 
and understanding. Just like many of you, we are eager to complete this project and 
return to normal activities.  

Sincerely, 

Jamie Papandrea, Director 
jpapandrea@brookhavenfreelibrary.org 
bfl@brookhavenfreelibrary.org 
631-286-1923: extension 105
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